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2024 First Aid Team

Just a little reminder 

Our school gates are unlocked at 8.45am each morning to allow students to enter. 

The yard is not supervised before this time. 

 

Students can enter classrooms from 8.50am each day. The gates are locked again

at 9.00am when the bell goes. The gates are unlocked again at 3.20pm and are

locked by 3.45pm. 

2024
Term 1 begins Tuesday 30th January 2024 (the term officially begins on 29th

January however this is a student free day)

Mondays Assembly 9.10am

Friday 15th February - 22nd March -Tri Skills Yr 1/2 & 3/4

Monday 4th & 18th March  9.30 - 10.1am - Parent Helper Induction session

Tuesday 27th February - whole school photos

Saturday 2nd March - Working Bee for Fete Day 12 - 3pm 

Friday 8th March - Curriculum Day - PUPIL FREE DAY

Saturday 16th March - NPS Fete

Dates to Remember 2024



Tuesday 19th March - Athletics Day (Back update Tuesday 26th March)

Wednesday 27th March at 2pm - Kelly Dance Performance in the Hall.

Thursday 28th March - End of term 1

Friday 29th March - Good Friday

Term 2

Mondays Assembly 9.10am

Monday 15th April - Term 2 begins

Week beginning 22nd April (more details to come) Smile Squad vists NPS

Tuesday 11th June - Curriculum Day - PUPIL FREE DAY

Monday 13th -15th May - 5/6 Lady Northcote Camp

Term 3

Mondays Assembly 9.10am

Monday 15th July - Term 3 begins

Thursday 1st August - Parents Battle of the Bands at The Croxton Band

room.

Wednesday 14th - 16th August - 3/4 Camp Toolangi

Friday 23rd August - Professional Planning Day PUPIL FREE DAY

Friday 20th September - Term 3 ends, early dismissal 2.30pm

Term 4

Mondays Assembly 9.10am

Monday 7th October - Term 4 begins

Tuesday 8th - 9th October - 1/2 Mt Evelyn Camp

Monday 4th November - Curriculum Day

Tuesday 5th November - Melbourne Cup Day

Friday 20th December - Term 4 ends, early dismissal 1.30pm

 

 



 

 

 

School Council and Sub Committee dates 2024   

 

Wednesday  21st February 7-9pm - Finance Meeting (policies)

 

Wednesday  20th March  6.30pm - Annual Report Meeting

                                                 7-8.30pm - AGM, New School Council

Meet the Teacher 
Our meet-the-teacher interviews absolutely exceeded all expectations, and they

really do epitomise our school values of respect, collaboration and community-

mindedness. Through this privileged time and these conversations, we create a

partnership between home and school that really do support our students to thrive

at school. 

 

Thank-you to everyone involved for making these sessions such a success again

for 2024.

Fete Preparations
As you would be aware, we are in the midst of planning for the Fete and are

actively seeking the support from wherever we can to help make our 2024 Fete

bigger and better than ever! If you haven't already, please consider volunteering,

as we would really appreciate all the help we can get. Please check the Fete board

at Icy Pole Friday's for details on how to register as a volunteer. 

 

Greetings from Shaun



I am also putting a call out to our families or members of the school community on

behalf of the siltent auction co-ordinators, if you have a holiday house and are

willing to donate a stay to be auctioned off, please get in contact with Lucy and

Louise at: silentauction.nps@gmail.com 

 

In other fete related news, I think I heard somebody say that the first round of

"slime the teacher" nominees will be announced next Friday. Make sure you check

in at the canteen when you purchase your icy pole.

School Council Elections
It’s that time of year where we call for nominations from our parent and carer

community to join School Council. The Northcote Primary School Council is a

group of active and passionate individuals who are dedicated to improving the

outcomes for our students and our school. 

 

Joining the Northcote Primary School Council or one of our sub-committees is a

great opportunity for our families to gain an insight into the governance structure

under which our school operates and be actively involved in our school

community. With regards to the minimum time commitment, School Council

members are required to attend eight School Council meetings per year, along

with eight one hour sub-committee meetings per year.

 

Joining School Council involves a nomination and, if the number of nominations

exceeds the number of vacancies, an election process. For further information on

the election process, including how you might nominate yourself or someone else,

please refer to the Compass post and it's attachment that was sent out yesterday

afternoon titled "School Council Election 2024".

 

Unfortunately, electronic nominations are not permitted. To self-nominate, or to

nominate another community member, please pick up a nomination form from the

front office.

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to come and speak with me.

 

mailto:silentauction.nps@gmail.com


As we start the election process for our next School Council, I would like to take

this oppurtunity to thank our parents whose time on council comes to an end after

our final meeting was held this week. A heartfelt thank you to Steve Moore, Ellis

Richardson, Betty Maniotas and Sam Richardson. We have very much appreciated

your time, dedication and commitment. 

Don't Forget- Working Bee- Save the Date
Attention all volunteers! As we gear up for the much-anticipated school fete, we're

reaching out to you for your assistance. Our working bee to get ready for the fete

will take place on the 2nd of March, from 12 pm to 3 pm. 

Email us if you are keen to help out at this event.

 

During this time, we'll be rolling up our sleeves to transform our school grounds

into a vibrant and welcoming space for this special event.  If you are willing to lend

a hand, your help is needed and greatly appreciated. 

 

 

Saturday 2nd March - Working Bee for Fete Day 12 - 3pm 

yard!

Communication 
At Northcote Primary School we believe that building a positive relationship

between home and school plays an essential role in the education of your child.

One part of this is the communication. With a new year upon us and some

changes in our staffing, we thought this would be a great opportunity to share with

you a communications diagram that may assist you with who to contact about any

queries you may have: 



Please bear in mind that our teacher's official response hours fall within the school

day, from 8:45am to 4:45pm. It is important to understand that during classtime,

teachers are fully engaged in supervising and teaching children and cannot reply

to emails. If you would like to organise a meeting with your child's teacher, our staff

meetings are held on Monday and Wednesday evenings at 3:45pm, staff are

unable to meet on these nights. Additionally, some staff members may have

meetings on Tuesdays starting at 3:45pm, so please be mindful of this when

arranging to meet. 

 

Rest assured that our staff will endeavor to address all communications in a timely

manner. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in respecting these

boundaries, as they ensure our teachers can focus on providing quality education

and support to our students. 

 

If you have urgent concerns or inquiries, please feel free to reach out to the office

and we'll be sure to assist you promptly. Thank you for your cooperation and

understanding.

 

Take Care,

 

Shaun.



School Photo Day is fast approaching on Tuesday 27th February.  Advancedlife

Photography are our school's photographer.  All students will have a portrait and a

class group photo taken on the day regardless of purchase.Please find attached

PDF's with information about ordering and payment for individual and class

photos.You will have 7 days after Tuesday 27th February to place your order

before re-order prices will apply.There is a separate flyer with instructions for

ordering sibling photos.** Important please note –  Online ordering for sibling

photos will cut off on 26th February 2024 **

Photo Day Tuesday 27th February







There's lots of Fete Information, so please
keep scrolling!

NPS 2024 Fete/ 150 years



Volunteer Stalls sign up link :  Northcote Primary School Fete 2024 — Signup

Sheet | SignUp.com

 

150 Years Working Group Sign up link :  NPS 150 anniversary working group —

Signup Sheet | SignUp.com

 

Pre Fete Working Bee Sign up link :  NPS Fete Working Bees — Signup Sheet |

SignUp.com

 

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/203382940014/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/203382940014/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/482815740109/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/482815740109/false#/invitation


Crazy hair Sign up link :  Northcote Primary School Fete 2024 — Signup Sheet |

SignUp.com

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation




Bake Stall sign up link:  Northcote Primary School Fete 2024 — Signup Sheet |

SignUp.com

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9017868042/false#/invitation




Helen's Harvest sign up link :  NPS Fete Working Bees — Signup Sheet |

SignUp.com

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/482815740109/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/482815740109/false#/invitation




School Council



Parents Battle of the Bands shout
out........



So that we can strengthen our interdependent partnership between the school

and the community, we offer training sessions for parent and community

members. 

Over the years, our students have benefited from the work and dedication of

hundreds of helpers. We are always ready and willing to welcome even more. You

may be a new member of our community and keen to offer your help while also

getting to know other community members. 

 

Our volunteer training session will outline your role and responsibilities with

regard to Child Safety, Privacy and Occupational Health and Safety legislation. In

line with our values, Collaboration, Respect and Commuinity, you will understand

that the safety and care of your children are the most important considerations

when implementing a program such as volunteer helpers. 

 

Also, with legislation related to a range of issues, it is imperative that ALL

volunteers are briefed before they are able to help in any way at school. This

training includes everyone who would like to start to help in any or all of the

following areas such as; interschool sport, classroom helpers (in any area of the

curriculum), excursions, special event days, sports coaching, specialist programs.

In fact, anyone who helps at the school in any way. Please note that helpers on

school camps have a special briefing prior to camp. 

 

This term we will be holding a volunteer training session on Monday 4th and

18th March after the assembly.

 

Volunteer Training Sessi



All people who volunteer to assist at Nortchote Primary School must undertake a

yearly induction briefing. In order to be a volunteer at NPS helpers must undertake

the following:

-Parent induction session (Child Safe requirement)

-OHS induction 

-Have a current Working With Children Check (WWCC) 

-Complete the NPS Child Safety Induction Agreement which includes relevant

policies.

 

Please see this invitation as an opportunity to get to know other members of our

school community while also providing the students of NPS with invaluable

support and assistance. 

 

Don’t worry, there are no hard questions to answer or problems to solve. You just

need a willingness to help and we’ll do the rest!! 

To register for one of the sessions, you can follow the link below or alternatively,

contact the school office.

https://forms.gle/dY8m55ojtEY8bEpN7

Buongiorno a tutti?!

Ciao everyone,

It is great to be back on Wednesdays to teach Italian to some of the Year 1/2s and

3/4s. 

We have lovely memories of Italian Day last year.

I look forward to meeting some of you at 'Meet the Teacher Night'. Please book in

to see me if you would like to discuss the Italian Program. 

In the meantime I thought you might be interested in this great cultural initiative

from the Italian Cultural Institute.

Please come along. 

Saluti, 

Signorina Elisa

Italian FamilyPicnic

https://forms.gle/dY8m55ojtEY8bEpN7


(Gaynor Martyn)



Santa Maria Open Day 2024



Northcote High School Tours





Thornbury High School Open Night



What coming up in our classrooms
this term..........

















Berry St Parent group     



2024 Parent Payment Arrangements 

 

We very much value being able to support our student's learning and growth by

offering them opportunities through resources like Mathletics, Reading Eggs,

books , stationery and programs such as Evolve, Pivot , Essential Assessments, to

name a few. 

The ‘2024 Parent Payment Arrangement’ is located Compass. 

This will allow Northcote Primary to support the standard curriculum for our

children. 

This also allows us to strive to offer the best possible education to our children

with supporting programs and resources to foster optimal learning outcomes and

experiences for all. The exact details of what this contribution covers and how it is

spent is in the document attached. All students receive their individual student

materials on the first day of school next year. 

We would like to acknowledge that although this contribution is higher than

previous years, we have tried our best to avoid this as much as possible. There has

been very careful consideration taken, in reaching the final amount for 2024. We

have tried to reduce the number of payments across the year whilst also

absorbing the increasing general costs to make sure that the school is not running

at a loss and can still provide a wide range of programs and experiences to

enhance the standard curriculum.

 

We would like to remind you that these payments are voluntary and assure you

that they are in line with the Victorian DET guidelines and similar to surrounding

Parent Payment Arrangement 2024



schools.

 

Please continue to regularly check Compass - we use the Compass platform for all

our official communication with families.

 

The cost for 2024 Parent Payment Arrangement is $350.00 

 

In the newsletter section 'THE BUSINESS END OF SCHOOL LIFE' compass

information, you will find attached a copy of the Compass Pay Parent Guide on

how to make payments via Compass. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school's office should you have any

concerns.

2024 PPA Northcote PS Final Version SW JP School Council Approved 11…

CSEF- are you eligible?

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-9b81be0e-eb22-4882-916f-81ec341d0c2a.pdf?deg=auto


2024 CSEF-application-form.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-db6704cd-4333-447a-8f1a-dc0d49410b57.pdf?deg=auto


The  Instrumental Music Program is back in 2024 with enrolments now open!

 

Please contact Jordie Gilmore who is the program co-ordinator. 

 

Please follow the link below which will direct you to the online form:

NPS Instrumental Music Program 2024 Enrolment Form

Meet our Music Program Teachers
for 2024

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FxK6gPwtbWVgDDGyR7&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7C174d8c6c90904921942408dbeae1fd08%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362028567494226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JotRDelRA1%2Ba14u2chEu83jOzAppEI0JqQUvwIAtAG8%3D&reserved=0


 





The  Instrumental Music Program is back in 2024 with enrolments now open!

 

Please contact Jordie Gilmore who is the program co-ordinator. 

 

Please follow the link below which will direct you to the online form:

NPS Instrumental Music Program 2024 Enrolment Form

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FxK6gPwtbWVgDDGyR7&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7C174d8c6c90904921942408dbeae1fd08%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362028567494226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JotRDelRA1%2Ba14u2chEu83jOzAppEI0JqQUvwIAtAG8%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

Week 4

 

Prep A             Natalie               Rose N                       

Prep B             Meg                    Archie D                      

Grade 1/2A   Nick                     Zadie H

Grade 1/2B   Brigitte                Harvey  S

Grade 1/2C   Izzy                      Chloe R

Grade 1/2D   Sam                     Evelyn L        

Grade 3/4A    Matt                    Zach F          

Grade 3/4B    Luke                    Sadie C

Grade 3/4C   Eleanor               Holly H

Grade 3/4D   Stephanie          Arlo C

Grade 5/6A   Declan                Charlotte M

Grade 5/6B   Emma                  Lachlan O

Grade 5/6 C  Angus                  Stella G

Grade 5/6 D  Steve                    Seleena R

 

Week 5

 

Prep A             Natalie                Benji C                     

Prep B             Meg                     Mackenzie B                     

Grade 1/2A   Nick                      Fern L

Grade 1/2B   Brigitte                 Freddie H      

Grade 1/2C   Izzy                       Arthur A

Grade 1/2D   Sam                     Estella D      

Grade 3/4A    Matt                    Sofia A        

Pupil of the week Term 1
2024



Grade 3/4B    Luke                    Lucas D

Grade 3/4C   Eleanor               Toby Cain

Grade 3/4D   Stephanie          Edith S

Grade 5/6A   Declan                Felix M

Grade 5/6B   Emma                  Freddie D

Grade 5/6C   Angus                  Lyra G 

Grade 5/6D   Steve                    Anika G

 

 

 

To be celebrated at assembly on Monday 26th February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kelly Sports and Dance Program





Darebin is calling all youth makers





OSH Club Information
  https://www.oshclub.com.au/vic/northcote-primary-school/ 

OSH Club

northcote-primary-OSHC.pdf

https://www.oshclub.com.au/vic/northcote-primary-school/
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-d9cdc3ef-8019-4035-8689-ebb06fd3bef5.pdf?deg=auto




Classroom Cuisine 2024



SunSmart

 

Don't forget to pack your hat!

This is a reminder to all families that all students are expected to wear a sun

hat during any outdoor activities at school.  A wide brimmed hat or a

legionnaires hat are the only type to be worn.  Beanies and caps are not sun

smart and should not be worn.

 

Sun smart- Please pack your hats!



Please remember to apply your sunscreen at the start of each day and wear your

hat! 

No hat means restricted play in the shade. 

We have NPS hats available to purchase online  or  in store  from  Noone

Ivanhoe, 283 Lower Heidelberg Rd, Ivanhoe East VIC 3079. 

 

AVAILABLE INSTORE - Reversible Bucket Hats, UPF Protection 50+ ( Sunsmart

approved &  made from sustainable materials )

House Colours - $17.50 each Navy/GreenNavy/RedNavy/RoyalNavy/Gold 

Phone: (03) 9499 1439

https://www.noone.com.au/school/northcote-primary-school/stores

 

For more information, please refer to our Sun Protection policy located on our

website 

UV Index
Tap or click the button below to check the daily UV index, or download the

SunSmart app here

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fsafe%3Dactive%26sca_esv%3D563003270%26rlz%3D1C1GCEA_enAU1043AU1043%26q%3Dnoone%2Bimagewear%2Bivanhoe%2Beast%2Bphone%26ludocid%3D12194000053584577281%26sa%3DX%26ved%3D2ahUKEwiQnoHsvpWBAxVS-zgGHdTECk0Q6BN6BAg_EAI&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wy7thUMQJUgUnQhoci9%2FvHmFssa6Dh6j6IS2A8LOevw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fgs_ssp%3DeJzj4tZP1zcsz0jJykguM2C0UjWoMEtMMTMxS0oxNjI0N0g0sLQyqEi0NLZMTjQ3NDY0MEg2NjD04s3Lz89LVcgsS8zLyE8FAIvpE6k%26q%3Dnoone%2Bivanhoe%26rlz%3D1C1GCEA_enAU1043AU1043%26oq%3DNoone%26aqs%3Dchrome.5.69i59j0i433i512j0i131i433i512j46i199i465i512j69i64j46i175i199i512j0i512j46i175i199i512.10273j0j15%26sourceid%3Dchrome%26ie%3DUTF-8%26safe%3Dactive%26ssui%3Don&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ivFU4ezdoDmhDBWCabD1jFITTyhqm8s5YlNoZIWos7I%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.noone.com.au%2Fschool%2Fnorthcote-primary-school%2Fstores&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aG1BaU5z6aGdw5prLeEYaEnb811vwyYInFNRblDLfiM%3D&reserved=0
https://northcoteps.vic.edu.au/our-community#policies
https://www.sunsmart.com.au/uvalert/widget.aspx




Northcote Primary School is proudly
sponsored by Jellis Craig Inner North.

 

Jellis Craig will donate $500 sales commission or $350 rental fee to Northcote

Primary School when a family or staff member appoints a Jellis Craig Inner

Our Proud Sponsor



North Agent to sell or lease their home throughout 2023. Please Mention you

are part of our NPS village to ensure our school receives these generous

donations. 



Parent Payments
 

Attached is a copy of the 2024 Parent Payment Arrangement for Curriculum

Contributions for student use for the 2024 School Year.

 

 

THE BUSINESS END OF SCHOOL
LIFE
THE FOLLOWING ARE REPEATED INFORMATION ITEMS, WHICH CAN BE

REFERRED BACK TO BY OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY WHEN NECESSARY  

2024 PPA Northcote PS Final Version SW JP School Council Approved 11…

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-9b81be0e-eb22-4882-916f-81ec341d0c2a.pdf?deg=auto


 

 

 

 

 

 

Compass Pay for all school payments -
Compass Pay at Northcote Primary School.

2024 PPA Northcote PS Final Version SW JP School Council Approved 11…

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-ff196eee-0ea4-4459-b5fa-acc158630790.pdf?deg=auto


Compass Pay provides a more consistent approach to parent consent and

payments of activities for students and confirm the student’s medical

requirements through the compass app.

Northcote Primary School has a streamline approach to the collection of payments

for Camps, Excursions, Incursions, and the annual Parent Payment Arrangement,

and fundraising activities.

This option allows parents/caregivers the opportunity to have all the information

on one platform the Compass Parent App. 

Cash, EFT and B-pay are available as options, the preferred method of payment is

Compass. 

Compass creates efficiency for teachers and the office staff where immediately we

will be able to see if parents/caregivers have consented and paid for the activity.

Parents will receive a push notification from Compass when an activity has been

created.

 

We have attached a copy of the Compass flyer on how to consent and pay for

events. 

 

 

 

 

Compass Attendance
This is a gentle reminder to parents/carers, about the importance of logging

student absences on Compass prior to the school day commencing. This is a

Department of Education requirement. 

 

If your child is absent from school or is going to be absent in the future (for

example a planned family holiday), it is important that this absence is logged via

Compass. 

 

Attached is a parent guide to using compass. 

CompassPay Parent Guide.pdf

Parent-guide-Compass.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-f3acdf18-6f6a-496c-9c2d-863de927e9c3.png?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-433106f0-ccd9-4499-83d7-baf6ac12a1c1.pdf?deg=auto


 

CSEF: Camps, Sports and Excursions Funds

 

 

Important Information 
Our school gates are unlocked at 8.45am each morning to allow students to enter,

the yard is not supervised before this time. Students can enter classrooms from

8.45am each day. The gates are again locked at 9.00am when the bell goes. The

gates are unlocked again at 3.20pm and are locked by 3.45pm.

 

Helmets

When riding a bike or scooter to or from school, all students MUST wear a helmet

at all times. 

 

Bikes and Scooters

 Helmets must be worn on the way to and from school. Bikes and scooters must

also be WALKED (not ridden) once inside the school.

 

Please note: bike and scooter storage is not completely secure. Unauthorised

access via the external fences has occurred in the past. We highly recommend the

use of a personal bike/scooter lock to avoid theft. The school takes no

responsibility for the loss or damage of equipment stored on site.

 

Kiss and Go 

Just a reminder to families that the Kiss & Go zone is a short-term stopping area

where drivers are allowed to stop and park the vehicle for a short time – no longer

than two minutes – while the student exits or enters the vehicle from the curbside

doors. This enables students to walk between the car and the school, using the

safety of the footpath.

 

2024 CSEF-application-form.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-db6704cd-4333-447a-8f1a-dc0d49410b57.pdf?deg=auto


Ball games before and after school

To ensure everyone feels safe during the busy mornings and afternoons, ball

games are not permitted during these times.

 

Classroom Cuisine 2024
This is the current lunch menu from Classroom Cuisine. Lunch orders are

delivered to NPS everyday, with the exception Tuesdays.

For our new families please note that this is an external lunch provider, all lunches

are ordered online and orders should be placed by 8.30am.

Please Note: The "Canteen" function on Compass is not to order lunches, it is used

primarily for our fundraisers.



Late Arrivals & Early Departures
If your child is late or you are collecting them early it is essential you do so

through the front office. All Students must be signed in and out via the Compass

Kiosk at the front desk. 

For late arrivals a paper slip will print out when they are signed in, this slip is to be

given to the teacher, so they know the student has signed in at the office. 

 

Please note if you have put a Compass note in for a late arrival or early departure

(for example you log on Compass that your child is being picked up at 1.30pm for a

medical appointment) you do not need to sign them out via the Compass Kiosk at

the office. However, you still must come into the office to collect the student. 



 

The Department of Education requires a parent, carer, or listed emergency contact

physically collect the child from the office when it is during school hours. This

means we are unable to allow students to leave on their own, even if it has been

logged on Compass. We understand this may be inconvenient at times so please

contact or the office on 9481 0009 and they will do their best to assist you.

 

Also, if you know of an early departure in advance, please inform the office and

your child's teacher, so they are able to have the student waiting and ready for you

to collect.

Introducing the NPS 2024 First Aid Team
For our returning families there will be some familiar faces, and for our new

families our first aid team is 

 

Sarah Epaminondas

Caterina Carnovale

2024 First Aid Team



Donna Cassidy

I

The first aid office is located in front office.

If your child is needing to be picked up, where possible we will organise their

school bag and belongings and you can collect them from the front office 😊 

Action Plans
Parents and carers are reminded that if their child has anaphylaxis, allergies, or

asthma that their child MUST HAVE A CURRENT PLAN.

 

Red ASCIA Anaphylaxis Plan for use with EpiPen® adrenaline (epinephrine)

autoinjectors is attached below and must be prepared in colour, completed by

your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

 

 

Red ASCIA Anaphylaxis Plan for use with Anapen® adrenaline (epinephrine)

autoinjectors is attached below and must be prepared in colour, completed by

your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

Anaphylaxis Epipen Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-9458746c-8cf2-4940-82cc-22883f68d72b.pdf?deg=auto


 

 

Blue Asthma Australia School Action Plan is attached below and must be

prepared in colour, completed by your GP and have a current photo of your child

attached to it. If your child has Ventolin at school, they must have an Asthma

Action Plan. 

Anaphylaxis Anapen Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-1a52f4ab-6445-4ae1-a73a-1c08e7f481c6.pdf?deg=auto


 

 

Green ASCIA Allergic Reaction Plan is attached below and must be prepared in

colour, completed by your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

 

 

All plans must be updated annually, one of our first aid team will contact you

when your child’s plan is approaching expiration. 

 

 

NPS Medication Authority Form 
Parents must provide all necessary medications to be administered in the event

of an emergency.

Medications will be administered by one of our trained First Aid Team members. 

All medication is to be stored in the First Aid Room, NOT in the student’s bag or

classroom.  

 

Asthma Action Plan Template.pdf

Allergy Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-67a3f3a3-bb8e-4925-86b5-d573e8811572.pdf?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-2914d5c5-4e40-4281-ae95-22e80665ce74.pdf?deg=auto


Any medication being stored at/administered on school grounds requires a NPS

2023 Medication Authority Form. These forms are to be updated at the start of

each year (even if there has been no change to medications). These can be filled

out by parents/carers or by a GP. 

This form must be filled out regardless of a student having a medical plan. 

It must also be filled out for ongoing medication as well as temporary (for example,

this form is required if a student is unwell and needs to be administered a course

of antibiotics during school hours, as well as if a student requires a hay fever tablet

only when symptoms arise).  

 

 

Copies of all forms can be found in the links on this page, alternatively printed

copies of all forms can be collected from Donna in the front office. 

 

 

Duty of Care
All NPS staff have a duty of care to our students – if we cannot establish contact

with a parent/carer or emergency contact, an ambulance will be called if deemed

necessary. Please ensure you make every attempt to be contactable during school

Medication Authority Form.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-37651e16-b522-46d8-98f6-43d4cd6e12a9.pdf?deg=auto


hours, have voicemail set up on your phone and that your emergency contact

details stored at the office are up to date. 


